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Uncrewed Vessel Surveving — Pass-a-Loutre, South Pass
and Southwest Pass

Mariners are advised that commencing on March 16, 2021 and continuing through March 31, 2021, in support
of a large-scale hydrologic restoration project sponsored by the Coastal Protection and Restoration Authority
(CPRA), surveys of the Bird’s Foot Delta in southeastern Louisiana will be conducted using uncrewed vessels.

Two uncrewed 12’ x 4’ grey vessels, escorted by a 24" pontoon vessel with a live crew, will conduct multi-
beam surveys. Vessels will travel parallel to the river bank at the following locations:

¢ Entirety of Pass-a-Loutre- anticipated dates March 16-20, 2021

o Entirety of Southeast Pass, Northeast Pass, Dennis Pass and Garden Bay- anticipated dates March 20-
28,2021

* Portions of South Pass- anticipated dates March 28-29, 2021

s Portions of Southwest Pass

The on-scene escort vessel, the M/V DRY TORTUGAS. will be monitoring VHF-FM channel 67 and 69. Mr.
Robert Perez of Romeo Papa Boats can be contacted at (985) 209-2440 for additional details.

The survey vessels and associated support vessel will not infringe upon the navigable channel. Although
there are no traffic restrictions during these survey operations, mariners are urged to use caution when
transiting the areas.

For additional information, contact:
Coast Guard Sector New Orleans Command Center: (504) 365-2200

Coast Guard Waterways Management: (504) 365-2280
Vessel Traffic Service Lower Mississippi River: (504) 365-2514, VHF-FM Ch. 05A, 12, or 67

CAPTAIN W. E. WATSON
Captain of the Port New Orleans

Fot a current list of MSIBs within the COTP New Orleans Zone visit hitps /homeport usce mil‘port-directorvinew-orteans and look under “Safety Noufications™
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